
 

…Decisions… Decisions…Decisions 
 
 

These notes indicate the decisions taken at this meeting and the officers responsible for taking the 
agreed action. For background documentation please refer to the agenda and supporting papers 
available on the Council’s web site (www.oxfordshire.gov.uk.) 
 

The decisions take effect at the time and date specified, unless before that time written notice is given in 
accordance with the Council’s Scrutiny Procedure Rules requiring the decision to be called in for review 
by the relevant Scrutiny Committee. 
 

If you have a query please contact Sue Whitehead (Tel: (01865) 810262; E-Mail: 
sue.whitehead@oxfordshire.gov.uk) 
 

CABINET - TUESDAY, 15 DECEMBER 2015 
 

List published 16 December 2015 
Decisions will (unless called in) become effective at 5.00pm on 23 December 2015 

RECOMMENDATIONS CONSIDERED DECISIONS ACTION 

1. Apologies for Absence 
 

None. 
HLG (A. 
Newman 

2. Declarations of Interest 
 

None. 
 

HLG (A. 
Newman) 

3. Minutes 
 

To approve the minutes of the meeting 
held on 10 November 2015 (CA3) and to 
receive information arising from them. 

 

 
 
 
Agreed and signed 
 

 
 
 
 
SW 

4. Questions from County 
Councillors 

 

See attached annex. 
 

 

5. Petitions and Public Address 
 
 
 

Petition - Councillor Jean Fooks - on 
behalf of people in and around 
Cutteslowe asking for a rethink on the 
proposal to close the Children‟s 
Centre there.  
 
Speakers:  
Item 6 – Councillor Nick Hards 
Item 7 – Councillor Nick Hards 
Item 8 – Councillor George Reynolds 

Councillor Steve Curran 
 

 

6. 2015/16 Financial Monitoring & 
Business Strategy Report - 
October 2015 

 
Cabinet Member: Finance 
Forward Plan Ref: 2015/066 
Contact: Katy Jurczyszyn, Senior Financial 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/
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CABINET - TUESDAY, 15 DECEMBER 2015 
 

 List published 16 December 2015 
Decisions will (unless called in) become effective at 5.00pm on 23 December 2015 

RECOMMENDATIONS CONSIDERED DECISIONS ACTION 

Adviser (Capital & MTFP) Tel: (01865) 
323975 
 
The Cabinet is RECOMMENDED to: 
(a) note the report; 
(b) approve the virement requests set 

out in Annex 2a; 
(c) approve the supplementary 

estimate set out in Annex 2e of 
£0.6m relating to the cost of the 

Transport Safeguarding Assurance 
Framework project; 

(d) note the Treasury Management 
lending list at Annex 4; 

(e) in relation to reserves: 
i. approve the temporary use of 

Environment & Economy 
reserves as set out in 
paragraph 76; 

ii. approve the transfer of £0.3m 
to a new Commercial 
Reserve to support the 
development of the Children, 
Education & Families trading 
arm as set out in paragraph 
9; and 

(f) approve the changes to the Capital 
Programme set out in annex 7c. 

 

 
 
 
Recommendations agreed. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
CFO (K. 
Jurczyszyn) 

7. Service & Resource Planning 
Report - 2016/17 - December 2015 

 
Cabinet Member: Finance 
Forward Plan Ref: 2015/067 
Contact: Katy Jurczyszyn, Senior Financial 
Adviser (Capital & MTFP) Tel: (01865) 
323975 
 
Cabinet is RECOMMENDED to take the 
issues set out in the report into 
consideration in forming their proposed 
budget for 2016/17, Medium Term 
Financial Plan to 2019/20 and Capital 
Programme to 2019/20. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recommendations agreed. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CFO (K. 
Jurczyszyn) 
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CABINET - TUESDAY, 15 DECEMBER 2015 
 

 List published 16 December 2015 
Decisions will (unless called in) become effective at 5.00pm on 23 December 2015 

RECOMMENDATIONS CONSIDERED DECISIONS ACTION 

 

8. Household Waste Recycling 
Centre (HWRC) Strategy 

 
Cabinet Member: Environment 
Forward Plan Ref: 2015/105 
Contact: Robin Rogers, Strategic 
Infrastructure & Planning Resources 
Manager Tel: 01865 815719/01865 
815653 
 
The Cabinet is RECOMMENDED to: 

 
(a) approve the Household Waste 

Recycling Centre Strategy as set 
out from paragraph 57; and 

(b) authorise the Director for 
Environment and Economy in 
consultation with the Cabinet 
Member for the HWRC service to 
bring forward implementation plans 
for decision within agreed 
delegations. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recommendations agreed. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DEE (R. 
Rogers) 
 

9. Forward Plan and Future 
Business 

 
Cabinet Member: All 
Contact Officer: Sue Whitehead, 
Committee Services Manager (01865 
810262) 
 
The Cabinet is RECOMMENDED to note 
the items currently identified for 
forthcoming meetings. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SW/AB 



 

ANNEX 
 
 
Questions received from the following Members: 
 
1. Question from Councillor Jean Fooks to Councillor David Nimmo Smith 
 
“White lines are fading or all but invisible across much of Oxfordshire. I am told that the budget 
for this financial year is already overspent so no refreshing of existing markings can be done for 
at least another four months or even longer. As these lines and markings were largely installed 
for safety reasons, it is highly regrettable that they are not being maintained. Would you ask 
officers for a safety audit to be undertaken as a matter of urgency, before accidents occur which 
could be attributed to the lack of clear markings on the road?” 
 
Answer 
 
“Your concerns over the hazards posed by road markings not being maintained are very 
understandable, and priority is given within the limited resources available to refresh markings 
where the possible safety implications of not doing so are greatest. 
  
In the reports on injury accidents received from the police, information is provided by the 
reporting officer on the contributory factors they have judged relevant to an accident. The factor 
relating to „inadequate or masked road signs or road markings‟ is in fact selected only in a small 
minority of incidents (under 1%) and looking over the last 10 years (to 31 October 2015), there 
is no clear trend either upwards or downwards in the number of such accidents. This data 
however will continue to be very closely monitored. 
  
Officers are correct in telling you that the budget for this financial year is already spent so no 
refreshing of existing markings can be done for at least another four months or even longer. 
That is because they have determined that the best way to stretch their limited resources is to 
carry out the majority of the re-marking in the summer months when the roads are dry and free 
from salt and other winter detritus.” 
 
Supplementary: Asked whether in view of the mild winter it was possible that some of the 
money set aside for gritting could be used for white lining, Councillor Nimmo Smith replied that it 
was not possible to predict the weather for the remainder of the winter so he was not willing to 
do as suggested. 
 
2. Question from Councillor John Tanner to Councillor Rodney Rose 
“The residents in my division would like to thank the Cabinet for the sensible recommendation 
and anticipated decision to keep open the Redbridge recycling centre in Oxford for the time 
being. Will Councillor David Nimmo-Smith now reconsider the inconvenient ban on pedestrians 
from the local area using the centre?”      
 
Answer 
 
“The County Council strive to ensure the Household Waste Recycling Centres are managed to 
protect the wellbeing of all visitors and operate reasonable and proportionate measures to 
prevent accidents from occurring particularly where a hazard is identified.   

 
None of Oxfordshire's HWRCs are able to allow pedestrian access because they do not have 
pavements that provide access, nor dedicated walkways around the site. As such, we are 
unable to guarantee the wellbeing of visitors arriving on foot.  



 

 
As part of any future works at Redbridge or if the site is replaced pedestrian access will be 
considered but not guaranteed.” 
 
Supplementary: Asked whether pedestrian access could be looked at, even if at specific times, 
Councillor Rose commented that the District Councils worked well and that he saw few 
occasions when someone would need to carry a bag to the recycling centres that would not be 
possible to recycle through the service provided. 


